MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE DRIFFIELD TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY JANUARY 2ND 2018 AT 7.30PM IN THE MEETING ROOM, COMMUNITY CENTRE, MILL STREET, DRIFFIELD.

Present:
Councillors P Rounding (Mayor), J Fletcher,  M Blakeston, G Lucas, A Croft,  T Lee (Deputy Mayor),  S Fletcher, M Rogers, C Scarlett,  M Steward, S Starrett  and the Town Clerk, Mrs Claire Binnington.  

The Chairman gave instruction as to how to leave the building in the event of an emergency. 
Four members of the public attended to voice their concerns at the proposed changes to the Driffield MIU and also their worries as to the future of the Alfred Bean Hospital. 

01/18

Apologies for Absence:


Cllrs T Watson, H Venter, K Stack, J Cooper and T Cooper.  
02/18
Declarations of Interest:

Cllr T Lee declared a non-pecuniary interest in Minute Number 17/18 as he had an expenses claim on the Expenditure Report.
Cllr P Rounding declared a non-pecuniary interest in Minute Number  17/18 as he had an expenses claim on the Expenditure Report.

03/18

Registration of Gifts and Hospitality:

There were none. 

04/18
Questions, Matters of Accuracy and Observations on the Minutes of December 5th 2017:


 There were none.
05/18
Adoption of the Minutes of December 5th  2017:


The minutes were adopted with all in favour.
06/18
Clerks Update:


New Years Eve.  The clerk thanked Cllr M Rogers for staging the countdown again in Market Place, the Mayor echoed this.

Scrambling.  The clerk reported that Scrambling had taken place.  The Mayor thanked the Tidy Team and the local police for assisting but noted his disappointment that the Town Crier and no other councillors were in attendance.
07/18
To consider adoption of Model Financial Regulations:

The Financial Regulations were adopted with all in favour.  
08/18

To consider the recent decision by the CCG to make Driffield MIU

Appointment only:


After considerable discussion,  voicing great disappointment at this decision in the light of a robust campaign led by the Town Council and supported by ERYC and the local MP’s, it was agreed with all in favour that measures be considered to ensure that some kind of record be made of potential usage after the new system is put in place as the council are confident that the CCG’s long term plan is to close the Driffield MIU on the basis of underuse (previous patients in the old system being diverted to other centres) and ultimately close the Alfred Bean Hospital altogether. It was also agreed with all in favour that a letter be sent to the CCG informing them of the Town Council’s disappointment at their decision and to seek clarification as to how exactly the new system will work and how decisions regarding patient care on calling will be taken.
09/18
Advertisement in Kingfisher Guide:


It was agreed with all in favour the advertise the town again in the Guide. 

10/18
Disabled play equipment in North End Park:
The clerk informed the council of the ERYC response to the letter regarding the lack of disabled play equipment in North End Park. It was agreed with all in favour that councillors recommend some suitable equipment and the clerk will inform the relevant officer.  
11/18
To consider the reply from CCG re:  Alfred Bean Clinics:

It was agreed with all in favour that Jane Hawkard be invited to attend a meeting to explain the CCG long term plans for the Alfred Bean Hospital and to clarify some of the points in her letter which were somewhat vague. 
12/18
To consider the draft Walking and Cycling Strategy for Driffield.

Cllr M Blakeston said he would like to see some kind of cycle path installed along the bypass between the York Road roundabout and Kelleythorpe Roundabout as this would facilitate a safe route around the town for walkers, runners and cyclists.  Cllr S Starrett concurred as he had recently completed a 10k at Beverley and much of it had taken place on cycle and walking paths that ran parallel to the Beverley bypass roads. This was agreed with all in favour. 


Cllr C Scarlett reported that she was liaising with Mark Jessop re:  training of officers and the provision of paving etc for the disabled. 

13/18
ERYC Driffield Town Bus information:


The information was duly noted.  Cllr M Steward asked for a statement to be released confirming that the council had budgeted for the town bus into the following financial year. 
14/18
Six Month Internal Audit:


The audit and its findings were agreed with all in favour. 

15/18
Adoption of the Personnel Minutes of December 5th 2017 Planning Minutes of December 12th 2017:

Cllr C Scarlett presented the Personnel Minutes and they were agreed with all in favour. 

Cllr G Lucas presented the Planning Minutes and they were agreed with all in favour.
16/18
Highways: 
The clerk was asked to arrange a meeting with the traffic light operatives at ERYC as the Exchange Street/Market Place lights were in dire need of alteration as the traffic jams at rush hour times were now very bad.  She was asked to get the operatives to attend at these times so they can see how bad the situation is.  Cllr J Fletcher again reiterated that the timings were of optimum safety for the pedestrians. 
Puddle adjacent to Subway.

The clerk gave an update on the response to the council’s comments on the proposed new parking restrictions.  Cllr C Scarlett said she was relieved that the ERYC had agreed to have another look at Cranwell Road. 

Overgrown hedge at Primrose Cottage, Eastgate North, Driffield. 

Cllr M Blakeston took the chair as both the Mayor and Deputy had declared non-prejudicial interests in the next item. 
17/18

Responsible Financial Officers Report:

The enclosed report was agreed with 10 in favour and two abstentions.
The Mayor regained the chair. 

18/17

Temporary closure of meeting for Post Council Public Review:

Members of the public again voiced their concern at the changes proposed for Driffield MIU.
Cllr J Fletcher asked if the clerk was told why people were not attending meetings.  She confirmed she was. 

19/17

Meeting re-opens.
20/17

Delegates Reports:

Cllr M Blakeston reported on the recent Driffield Canal Steering Group meeting. 

21/17
A resolution that in view of the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted namely the consideration of the purchase of a new lawnmower, a new website and staff pay increases, it is advisable in the public interest for the press and public to be excluded and instructed to withdraw:



This was agreed with all in favour. 

22/17

Budget and Precept for Financial Year 2018/2019:

It was agreed with all in favour that the budget be set at £365788.92 and the Precept be set at £295789 (rounded up).

23/17

Date of Next Meeting:



Tuesday February 6th 2018


The meeting closed at 8.50pm.

Signed:  ……………………………………………….  
Date:  ……………………………………………………
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